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Whitefield Road
New Milton
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2024 - 100 Year Celebrations

2024 will be a year of celebrations not only for the New Milton Bowling Club but
potentially for New Milton as a whole. The 100-year history of the Club is being
compiled by Nick Saunders and goes right back to those bygone days when there
was no Whitefield Road, the recreation ground was a farmers' field, and Milton
or New Milton was much smaller.

The growth of the bowling club, the launch of the recreation ground, all
mimicked the many changes taking place over the years as Milton grew from
Milton to New Milton, and the structure of the town expanded and developed.
The history is being written by Nick Saunders and it shows for example that
during the war the minutes of the club meetings clearly showed that life went
on much as before...the classic British stiff upper lip despite the bombings only
yards away from the bowling club.

In fact, looking through all the many committee minutes books, the only
reference we could find to the war was one entry “the game must finish by 6pm
as that is the last bus before the blackout”. Please note the badge on the right
above is the badge from the 1924 club start, compared with the current one on
the left above.

Much has changed since then, and the growth of New Milton community, and
the many activities reflects the imagination and hard work of the council. And
today we have one of the finest bowling clubs in the county. Much of this is due
to the imagination and efforts of the founding members but also to the excellent
support we have had from the council.



For many years the council attended judiciously to the maintenance of the
greens and surrounding gardens, and of course rented us the club house. This
has been extremely well received.

In 2023, as a result of issues that Covid brought, and grounds maintenance was
not a priority for obvious reasons, the club and the council agreed that qualified
club members could take over the maintenance of the grounds. But the council
were still happy to support us and help where necessary.

Our celebrations this year will be manifest in several key activities:

1 2 Open Days where we will invite members of the public to join us at the
club and explore the fun of bowling, all ages, men and women. The day
will have a fun atmosphere and food and drink available.

2 Bowls England will join us on July 3" by sending a team of players from all
over the UK to celebrate our 100 years. This day will include a bowling
game, and several key people and guests will be invited. We anticipate
about 50 coming to visit us and play. That day will also have dignitaries
present to celebrate with drinks and dinner. These will be the Mayor, the
Town Clerk, Chair of Amenities, Estates Manager, our MP, the press, etc.

3 We will be holding 2 Gala days, 24" July when we will invite a team from
each of the New Forest Clubs to join us for a day of bowling, entertainment
and dinner. On 14" August we will invite a team from each of the
Bournemouth and District league to join us again for a day of bowling,
entertainment and dinner.

4 A special members day will also be held specifically to involve current and
previous members and family to join us again for a day of bowling,
entertainment and snacks.

We will also be producing a Celebration book for the occasion, with the history
of the club over the years {(composed by Nick Saunders) and greetings from
several local companies wishing New Milton Bowling Club the very best of health
for the next 100 years.

And this is just some of the activities we are planning. But it is essential this is
carried out in conjunction with the council to ensure full support and its success.




Appendix 2

From: Simon Quincey

Seni: Monday, December 4, 2023, 11:31 AM

To: Geoff Blunden

Cc: David Orme; Colin Barr;

Subject: Amenities Committee Meeting 27.11.23

To Councillor Geoff Blunden

Dear Geoff
Amenities Committee Meeting - 27.11.23

| wanted to thank both you and town clerk Graham Flexman for your warm welcome last Monday
evening and for giving a mere Lymington resident {though | grew up in Barrs Wood Road!) the
opportunity to speak.

The questions were fair and serious, and David thought the subsequent debate was accurately
reported in the A&T.

| have thought about the Mayors’ comment on the tube map:

“The idea is fantastic, but | can’t back it until | know the safety aspects of what is being put in place
and the money being spent.”

We will obviously ‘take’ the first part of this statement. On the second part, the attached paper
prepared by David, Colin and myself set out all the issues. If | may | would emphasise that are looking
for ‘in principle’ backing on the routes {as ClIr Fran Carpenter has done); gnly HCC have the expertise
to audit the routes for safety, we do not. Clearly though many routes between habitations would
require junction improvements or other ‘interventions to a greater or lesser extent. As | understand
the process, all this will follow the cost feasibility stage which HCC would do as part of a ‘high-level’
review of the routes one-by-one.

What is key for us right now is that we are trying to have the tube map routes and the tube map
area separately referenced for priority treatment in the New Forest LCWIP. This is because the LCWIP
covers such a vast and varied area. This is how we have put the case when writing this week to a
couple of senior HC Councillors:

There should be a focus now [respecting the New Forest LCWIP] cn the Coast to Foresi ‘margin’
between Lymington and New Milton, which is where most of us live and therefore where there is the
greatest potential for growing cycling numbers. We think it is the scale and variety of environments
within the New Forest LCWIP area which makes it such a tricky document to work up - it is much larger
and more varied than most others. The danger is that the vast rural/ ‘leisure cycling” areas in the NPA
will dominate thinking; the tail will be wagging the dog.

We will see how we get an with this ‘case’, and if | may | will revert back to the Amenities Committee
when we know the answer.

Many thanks again.
Kind regards

Simon Quincey

:
i
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Safer Cycling Routes: New Forest South including New Milton

The New Milton Town Plan 2016 went out for consultation to all residents to have their say on various aspects
of town planning for the future, including the proposed introduction of safer walking and cycling routes
throughout the town. This, we understand, is part of the UK strategy to have sustainable travel which is safe
and to persuade people to use foot and cycles for shorter everyday Jjourneys to cut carbon footprints, improve
air quality and above all increase fitness and well-being amongst the population.

From this, several safer walking routes were identified, but only two safer cycling routes: one North-South of
the town and a short route East-West, No routes connecting our surrounding villages or even the popular
commuting areas such as large schools or industrial estates were considered — presumalbly because these
would be covered by New Forest District or HCC plans.

In 2017 the Government published its first Cycling and Walking Investment Strategy setting out the
Government’s ambition to make walking and cycling the natural choices for shorter journeys or as part of a
longer journey, This was rolled out to local bodies to build a local commitment and hence The Local Cycling and
Walking Infrastructure Plans (LCWIPs) were born. The DFT states their cycling and walking strategy to include:

* Increasing cycling and walking activity, so that at least half of all journeys in towns and cities are cycled or
walked by 2030 [only six years away|]

* Reducing the rate of cyclists killed or seriously injured on England’s roads.

The DT states “For too long, some have seen cycling as a niche activity, rather than a normal activity for all. If
we can increase levels of walking and cycling, the benefits are substantial. For people, it means cheaper travel
and better health. For businesses, it means increased productivity and increased footfall in shops. And for
society as a whole it means lower congestion, better air quality, and vibrant, attractive places and
communities.”

NMTC has not yet fulfilled its commitment set out in the New Milton Town Plan to identify and introduce safer
cycling routes. It is also noted from Amenities meeting held on 11/07/2023 that Clir Clarke identified and raised
the point that the Neighbourhood Plan needed to be reviewed since it is now six years old. When this is
reviewed, it would be an opportunity to scale-up the provision of cycle routes utilising low-volume, low-speed
routes in the town, linking up to appropriate routes on the ‘tube map”.

Our impression is that the Amenities Committee would love to see increased cycling in New Milton and the
surrounding areas but considers it to be currently too dangerous to encourage cycling. We suggest that
identifying safer cycling routes is urgently needed for New Milton, as other local councils have done - including
Lymington and Ringwood, which have strong support from their Councillors. The New Forest LCWIP is intended
to support this — and our input to this which currently concerns us. Now is the time to influence the strategy
for the next 10 years.

We represent local cycling groups including New Milton Cycling Club {aver 60 members), Christchurch Bicycle
Club {over 200 members) and Lymington cyclists who use the roads and cycleways of the New Milton area for
utifity and commuting (as well as social rides).

In addition to regular cyclists who ride for recreation and social interaction, we need to encourage people
generally to cycle as part of their daily life for both sustainability and also fitness. It's noted that cyclists on
average live 8 years longer than the general population. However, many inexperienced or casual cyclists are too
scared to ride our roads - and rightly so due to the state of road surfaces, speeding cars and sections of roads
where cyclists are in danger of vehicle interference.

For example, traveling to Lymington or Milford by bicycle could be seen as only for the brave or foolhardy -
espaecially if using the A337 or B3058. This is where the very well-designed Coast to Forest Linkup “tube map’
(produced by Lymington Transition Group in consultation with focal cyclists including New Miiton) comes to the
fore. As introduced to NMTC at their Amenities meeting on 27/11/2023, the map has been devised to identify




possible safe cycling routes predominantly between New Miltan, Lymington and surrounding villages {a
population of 65,000). It indicates various suitable routes — for example to Milford via Downton Lane (Route
5a) and to Lymington via Sky End Lane (Route 3) and suggests low-cost infrastructure changes to make the
identified routes safe and effective,

We suggest that now is the time for NMTC to proactively progress their local plans and also to endorse this
‘tube map’ so as to influence NFDC and HCC to give the New Milton / Lymington area the safe interconnecting
cycle routes it so desperately needs.

To summarise:

+ The New Forest LCWIP is designed to set the strategy and to direct funding for safe cycling routes,
primarily between centres of habitation in the NFD

® The Coast to Forest ‘tube map’ is not intended to direct the public on routes they should cycle — it is to
help influence the NF LCWIP so that it majors on the Lymington - New Milton area, so to attract
gavernment funding to help make local cycling safer.

Can we count on your support?

Thank you.
Colin BARR David ORME Simon QUINCEY
New Milton Cycling Club Christchurch Bicycle Club Lymington Transition Cycling Group

NF CWG Committee NF CWG Committee
3/12/23




AMENITIES COMMITTEE 27" November 2023 APPENDIX 2

NEW FOREST

LOCAL CYCLING AND WALKING IMPLEMENTATION PLAN

Latest update from the New Forest National Park Authority

The New Forest NPA is working in partnership with Hampshire County Council (Lead
Partner), New Forest District Council, Forestry England and a range of other partners
to produce a Local Cycling & Walking Infrastructure Plan (LCWIP) over coming years.

The popular National Park Walking & Cycling Festival held on 29 October 2023 was
promoted and this year had the theme of accessibility with over 30 walks and guided
cycle rides available to book on the NPA website. Following receipt of funding (to
spend in the current financial year) from South-Western Railway, the NPA offered to
support / deliver projects relating to exploring nature, accessibility and disadvantaged
young people. The Walking and Cycling Festival 2024 is the obvious ongoing initiative
where this can be implemented.

The NPA continues to work with HCC around the New Forest Local Cycling & Walking
Infrastructure Plan (LCWIP). There was an online stakeholder meeting in July 2023 to
update on progress so far, including a map of proposed routes. The Cycle Working
Group met in July and further subgroups have since formed to deliver on improving
communication and mapping for the cycling community, in tandem with the Verderers.

Local Cycling & Walking Infrastructure Plans are a strategic approach to identifying
cycling and walking improvements required at the local level.

The key outputs of LCWIPs are:

* a network plan for walking and cycling which identifies preferred routes and core
zones for further development

* a prioritised programme of infrastructure improvements for future investment

* a report which sets out the underlying analysis carried out and provides a narrative
which supports the identified improvements and network

LCWIPs are linked to the Government’s Cycling and Walking Investment Strategy and
those who have plans will be well placed to make the case for future investment.

Cycling and walking measures are no longer seen as an afterthought but have moved
to the very heart of considerations for all transport policy and planning.

New cycle route provision on busy roads which consist of painted markings or cycle
symbols will no longer be funded. The NPA want to see as many as possible of the
existing painted lanes upgraded with physical separation.
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New Milton Town Council

Land Use Request

Request from:

Location requested:

Date(s) of Event

Purpose/Event:

Signature:

Date:

Please complete the attached risk assessment form — requests submitted
without a completed risk assessment cannot be considered.
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